
TRACT 43894 - St. Helena Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 14, 2014, situated in St. Helena Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,219,050.00 and Y = 803,400.00; thence South 11,350.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,219,050.00 and Y = 792,050.00; thence 
West 10,000.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,209,050.00 and 
Y = 792,050.00; thence North 11,350.00 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,209,050.00 and Y = 803,400.00; thence East 10,000.00 feet to the 
Point of Beginning, containing approximately 26 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: A portion of this tract is located on or adjacent to a Louisiana 
designated Natural and Scenic River. The applicant must obtain 
authorization from the Louisiana Department of Wildlife and Fisheries, 
Scenic Rivers Program prior to initiating any activities within or 
adjacent to the river, including, but not limited to, crossings by roads 
and pipelines, well sites, production facilities and water withdrawals. 
 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       



 2

 
Applicant: PRECISION ENERGY 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 26 Tract Number: 43894 
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TRACT 43895 - St. Helena Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 14, 2014, situated in St. Helena Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,214,050.00 and Y = 778,950.00; thence North 13,100.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,214,050.00 and Y = 792,050.00; thence 
East 10,000.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,224,050.00 and 
Y = 792,050.00; thence South 13,100.00 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,224,050.00 and Y = 778,950.00; thence West 10,000.00 feet to the 
Point of Beginning, containing approximately 24.84 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: A portion of this tract is located on or adjacent to a Louisiana 
designated Natural and Scenic River. The applicant must obtain 
authorization from the Louisiana Department of Wildlife and Fisheries, 
Scenic Rivers Program prior to initiating any activities within or 
adjacent to the river, including, but not limited to, crossings by roads 
and pipelines, well sites, production facilities and water withdrawals. 
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Applicant: PRECISION ENERGY 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 24.84 Tract Number: 43895 



 7

TRACT 43896 - East Feliciana and St. Helena Parishes, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 14, 2014, situated in East Feliciana and St. Helena Parishes, 
Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: Beginning at a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,157,550.00 and Y = 776,000.00; thence 
West 6,800.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,150,750.00 and Y 
= 776,000.00; thence North 15,600.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of 
X = 2,150,750.00 and Y = 791,600.00; thence East 6,800.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,157,550.00 and Y = 791,600.00; thence South 
15,600.00 feet to the Point of Beginning, containing approximately 144 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: A portion of this tract is located on or adjacent to a Louisiana 
designated Natural and Scenic River. The applicant must obtain 
authorization from the Louisiana Department of Wildlife and Fisheries, 
Scenic Rivers Program prior to initiating any activities within or 
adjacent to the river, including, but not limited to, crossings by roads 
and pipelines, well sites, production facilities and water withdrawals. 
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Applicant: PRECISION ENERGY 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 144 Tract Number: 43896 
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TRACT 43897 - St. Helena Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 14, 2014, situated in St. Helena Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,214,050.00 and Y = 778,950.00; thence East 10,000.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,224,050.00 and Y = 778,950.00; thence 
South 13,150.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,224,050.00 and 
Y = 765,800.00; thence West 10,000.00 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,214,050.00 and Y = 765,800.00; thence North 13,150.00 feet to the 
Point of Beginning, containing approximately 13.93 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: A portion of this tract is located on or adjacent to a Louisiana 
designated Natural and Scenic River. The applicant must obtain 
authorization from the Louisiana Department of Wildlife and Fisheries, 
Scenic Rivers Program prior to initiating any activities within or 
adjacent to the river, including, but not limited to, crossings by roads 
and pipelines, well sites, production facilities and water withdrawals. 
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Applicant: PRECISION ENERGY 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 13.93 Tract Number: 43897 
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TRACT 43898 - East Feliciana and St. Helena Parishes, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 14, 2014, situated in East Feliciana and St. Helena Parishes, 
Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: Beginning at a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,157,550.00 and Y = 776,000.00; thence 
South 15,250.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,157,550.00 and 
Y = 760,750.00; thence West 6,800.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of 
X = 2,150,750.00 and Y = 760,750.00; thence North 15,250.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,150,750.00 and Y = 776,000.00; thence 
East 6,800.00 feet to the Point of Beginning, containing approximately 107 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: A portion of this tract is located on or adjacent to a Louisiana 
designated Natural and Scenic River. The applicant must obtain 
authorization from the Louisiana Department of Wildlife and Fisheries, 
Scenic Rivers Program prior to initiating any activities within or 
adjacent to the river, including, but not limited to, crossings by roads 
and pipelines, well sites, production facilities and water withdrawals. 
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Applicant: PRECISION ENERGY 
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TRACT 43899 - Allen Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 14, 2014, situated in Allen Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly 
described as follows: Beginning at the Southernmost Southwest corner of 
State Lease No. 20622 having Coordinates of X = 1,495,526.00 and Y = 
696,170.00; thence along the boundary of said State Lease No. 20622 the 
following courses and distances: East 3,046.00 feet and North 894.00 feet 
to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,498,572.00 and Y = 697,064.00; 
thence East 2,506.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,501,078.00 and Y = 697,064.00; thence South 2,004.00 feet to a point on 
the boundary of State Lease No. 20672 having Coordinates of X = 
1,501,078.00 and Y = 695,060.00; thence West 3,278.00 feet to along the 
boundary of said State Lease No. 20672 to its Northwest corner having 
Coordinates of X = 1,497,800.00 and Y = 695,060.00; thence West 2,274.00 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,495,526.00 and Y = 695,060.00; 
thence North 1,110.00 feet to the point of beginning, containing 
approximately 4 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file 
in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: A portion of this tract is located on or adjacent to a Louisiana 
designated Natural and Scenic River. The applicant must obtain 
authorization from the Louisiana Department of Wildlife and Fisheries, 
Scenic Rivers Program prior to initiating any activities within or 
adjacent to the river, including, but not limited to, crossings by roads 
and pipelines, well sites, production facilities and water withdrawals. 
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Applicant: PATRICK L. DONOHUE PETROLEUM PROPERTIES, INC. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
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TRACT 43900 - Cameron Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 14, 2014, situated in Cameron Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly 
described as follows: Beginning at a point on the boundary of State Lease 
No. 21279, having Coordinates of X = 1,229,012.21 and Y = 479,078.00; 
thence along said boundary of said State Lease No. 21279 the following 
courses and distances: East 1,500.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of 
X = 1,230,512.21 and Y = 479,078.00, South 3,228.00 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,230,512.21 and Y = 475,850.00, and East 3,000.00 feet 
to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,233,512.21 and Y = 475,850.00; 
thence South 1,000.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,233,512.21 and Y = 474,850.00; thence West 4,500.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,229,012.21 and Y = 474,850.00; thence North 
4,228.00 feet to the point of beginning, containing approximately 197 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
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Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
NOTE: This tract is located in an area designated by the Louisiana 
Legislature or the Wildlife and Fisheries Commission as a Public Oyster 
Seed Ground, Reservation, or area of Calcasieu or Sabine Lake. Proposed 
projects occurring in these areas will be evaluated on a case by case 
basis by Louisiana Department of Wildlife & Fisheries. Modifications to 
proposed project features including, but not limited to, access routes, 
well sites, flowlines, and appurtenant structures maybe required by the 
Louisiana Department of Wildlife and Fisheries. In addition, compensatory 
mitigation will be required to offset unavoidable habitat impacts. 
 

 
Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL, GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 
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 22

TRACT 43901 - Jefferson and Plaquemines Parishes, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 14, 2014, situated in Jefferson and Plaquemines Parishes, Louisiana, 
and more particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,441,926.22 and Y = 291,934.42; thence South 908.04 
feet to a point on the Northern boundary of State Lease No. 19384 having 
Coordinates of X = 2,441,926.22 and Y = 91,026.38; thence along the 
boundary of said State Lease No. 19384 the following courses: South 83 
degrees 37 minutes 00 seconds West 1,407.56 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,440,527.39 and Y = 290,869.89; South 06 degrees 23 
minutes 00 seconds East 1,866.76 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,440,734.94 and Y = 289,014.70, and North 83 degrees 52 minutes 36 
seconds East 1,200.55 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,441,926.22 and Y = 289,163.57; thence South 10,383.75 feet to a point 
on the Northern boundary of State Lease No. 3035, as amended, having 
Coordinates of X = 2,441,926.22 and Y = 278,779.83; thence along the 
boundary of said State Lease No. 3035, as amended, the following courses: 
North 60 degrees 13 minutes 28 seconds West 312.47 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,441,655.00 and Y = 278,935.00; North 72 degrees 27 
minutes 04 seconds West 1,227.11 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,440,485.00 and Y = 279,305.00; North 88 degrees 07 minutes 33 seconds 
West 1,375.87 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,439,109.87 and 
Y = 279,350.00; South 00 degrees 41 minutes 53 seconds East 141.04 feet 
to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,439,111.58 and Y = 279,208.97; 
South 00 degrees 41 minutes 53 seconds East 1,333.47 feet to the 
Northeast corner of State Lease No. 14374 having Coordinates of X = 
2,439,127.83 and Y = 277,875.60; thence West 1,002.81 feet along the 
North line of said State Lease No. 14374 to its Northwest corner, said 
corner also being the Northeast corner of State Lease No. 14534, having 
Coordinates of X = 2,438,125.02 and Y = 277,875.60; thence along the 
boundary of said State Lease No. 14534 the following courses: South 00 
degrees 38 minutes 43 seconds East 333.69 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,438,128.78 and Y = 277,541.93; West 2,996.76 feet to 
a point having Coordinates of X = 2,435,132.02 and Y = 277,541.93, and 
South 2,009.62 feet to the Northeast corner of State Lease No. 15631 
having Coordinates of X = 2,435,132.02 and Y = 275,532.31; thence West 
1,382.47 feet along the North line of said State Lease No. 15631 to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,433,749.55 and Y = 275,532.31; thence 
North 16,292.37 feet to a point on the Southern  boundary of State Lease 
No. 13407, as amended, having Coordinates of X = 2,433,749.55 and Y = 
291,824.68; thence along the boundary of said State Lease No. 13407, as 
amended, the following courses: South 69 degrees 10 minutes 45 seconds 
East 407.04 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,434,130.00 and Y 
= 291,680.00 and Northeasterly on an arc having a radius of 13,000.00 
feet and a center at X = 2,424,693.16 and Y = 300,621.25 to a point 
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having Coordinates of X = 2,434,364.71 and Y = 291,934.42; thence East 
7,561.51 feet to the point of beginning, containing approximately 2,443 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: CYPRESS ENERGY CORPORATION 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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TRACT 43902 - Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 14, 2014, situated in Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,451,166.22 and Y = 282,900.00; thence West 9,240.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,441,926.22 and Y = 282,900.00; thence 
North 6,263.57 feet to a point on the Southern boundary of State Lease No. 
19384, as amended, having Coordinates of X = 2,441,926.22 and Y = 
289,163.57; along the boundary of said State Lease No. 19384, as amended, 
the following courses: North 82 degrees 52 minutes 36 seconds East 
2,482.77 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,444,389.83 and Y = 
289,471.45; North 06 degrees 23 minutes 00 seconds West 1,819.19 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,444,187.57 and Y = 291,279.37, and South 
83 degrees 37 minutes 00 West 2,275.46 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,441,926.22 and Y = 291,026.38; thence North 908.04 feet to a 
point having Coordinate of X = 2,441,926.22 and Y = 291,934.42; thence 
East 9,240.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,451,166.22 and Y 
= 291,934.42; thence South 9,034.42 feet to the point of beginning, 
containing approximately 1,540 acres, all as more particularly outlined on 
a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
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and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: CYPRESS ENERGY CORPORATION 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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TRACT 43903 - Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 14, 2014, situated in Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,451,166.22 and Y = 282,900.00; thence North 9,034.42 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,451,166.22 and Y = 291,934.42; thence 
East 9,240.00 feet to the Southwest corner of State Lease No. 8512, as 
amended, having Coordinates of X = 2,460,406.22 and Y = 291,934.42; thence 
South 9,034.42 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,460,406.22 and 
Y = 282,900.00; thence West 9,240.00 feet to point of beginning, 
containing approximately 1,544 acres, all as more particularly outlined on 
a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
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Applicant: CYPRESS ENERGY CORPORATION 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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